Regular Session




              March 18, 2024
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, March 6, 2024, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 8 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     C. Cummings     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy    J. Crowe  
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the March 4, 2024, regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received a letter from Hubbard Township Free Park concerning Roosevelt Drive. They would like to do a follow-up meeting with the Township Board of Trustees, City Council and the Park Board and would like a date that would work for everybody. Also, we received a copy of a letter from the Office of the Mayor congratulating Chief Stanish on his appointment to the Eagle Joint Fire District as Fire Chief. 

Mr. Williams-Okay

Clerk-That is all.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file.
Ms. Zambrini- As far as the Harding Park Board letter, does it detail anything they want to know or want to discuss?

Clerk- Roosevelt Drive

Ms. Zambrini- Roosevelt Drive….

Mr. Williams- That is the road that goes in there.

Unknown-Street going in the park.
Ms. Zambrini- Right, I am just curious. Okay, that was my question.

Mr. Williams- Do you want to tell them what we have talked about mayor, or do you want to wait?

Mayor- Yeah, I would like to see, maybe by our next council meeting, we will have some dates that are available from the park board and the township. Just to see about what dates are available or Lorrie, does it list any dates?

Clerk- No, it just states that the next park board meeting is April 8, at 6:00 in city council chambers and that they meet the second Monday of each month at 6:00. 

Mr. Williams- Do we want all of city council to go meet with them or do we want the Board of Control and all our representatives from streets to meet with them? How do you guys want to do it? They can bring back whatever they want to say. It would be easier to do that than everybody at a meeting.
Mayor- Yeah, I think so.

Mr. Williams- What do you think Jer?

Mr. Crowe- I can make that after the eclipse.

Mr. Williams- Oh, April 8, I won’t be here in town. I’ll be in Pymatuning.

Mr. Crowe- Hope they are running late.
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COMMUNICATIONS
Multiple comments

Mr. Williams- Is that when you want to meet…ah, yes Bonnie.

Ms. Viele-April 8th is also the Zoning Commission meeting and we do have some business that night.

Mr. Williams- Well you don’t have to go to their meeting. You could just set up a meeting and meet anytime.

Mayor- Right, so Jerry, if you would like to be a part of the Board of Control, what we will do is we will reach out and find out some information as when it works for the township as well. If they are going to send a representative or more and then we will go from there. Hopefully, we’ll be able to report back some information. Obviously, this is the long standing discussion about who is responsible to pave it. If it says Roosevelt Drive in it that would ultimately be a discussion about paving would be my interpretation, but we shall see.
Mr. Williams- Okay

Mr. Villano- That will have to be a public meeting and properly announced in advance.

Mr. Williams- Yeah, because you have three entities meeting. Okay, anything else? Any questions, comments?

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini- I have a reminder that the finance committee will meet on Monday, April 1, at 6 pm prior to our meeting a little bit later that evening. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Park & Rec-Ms. Cummings- Yes Mr. President, our regular park & rec. meeting was held on March 12, in council chambers. The new playground equipment is in at Mattinat Park. It still needs the ground landscaped. It was put in February 27th. They are meeting with Republic to find out if they could adjust the garbage pickup and how they are doing it because there are issues with that at Jones Field. Lee’s Painting is to schedule the painting of the pavilion, the dugouts, the press box, and I believe the restroom as soon as the weather permits. They now have a Gmail account. It is hubbardparks&rec@gmail.com. They approved the installation of five new cameras with a hard drive through Austintown Lock & Key who has put up the other cameras in the park. It is $2,200.00 for the additional cameras with all the cables and stuff and labor work. Because they are putting in a hard drive, they don’t have to worry about internet access to access the cameras. They can do it a much more speedy process than before. They approved all the new mulch and installation around the new playground equipment. Also, all the old mulch borders that are rotted out to be replaced for a total of $4,944.00. They also approved to increase the port a potty to two at Waugh Field due to the amount of people that come in for soccer tournaments and practice. They will be there from May 1 to October 31 through United Rentals. There was also a general discussion on next year’s budget. They are holding a special meeting on March 26 at Jones Field and at Waugh, Myron and probably Hillcrest to go through the parks thoroughly to see actually what needs to be fixed up, replaced, or removed. They passed a motion to put in for a grant through the ODNR Nature Works to construct an ADA compliant restroom at Waugh Field. I will be requesting legislation at a later date once I have all the correct information. Our next meeting will be on March 26th. That is all Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Thank you. 
Ms. Cummings- You’re Welcome
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Ms. Cummings- Oh, and I have a special park & Rec. committee meeting on March 28 at 5:00 in the city building for the committee to go over the grant.
Mr. Williams- March 28th 5:00

Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you.
Economic Development- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Planning & Zoning- Ms. Viele- the Hubbard Planning & Zoning Commission will have a further discussion on the ATV sales on North Main Street. The meeting will be April 8 at 7:00 pm. The Hubbard Planning & Zoning Board of Appeals doesn’t have any business scheduled at this time. I will be attending a comprehensive plan meeting with the Hubbard Township on Tuesday, April 2, at 6:00 pm to discuss solar farms. That is all I have, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, the utilities committee had a meeting prior to caucus today and went over several items. Just a reminder, and I know the mayor will probably mention in his report about the upcoming major construction on Rebecca and Caroline. We did talk about a meeting we are going to set for 3-26 at 5:30 pm with AMP transmission. AMP is the company we have been using for a number of years. They are coming to do a presentation and look at our power usage and explain about substations and about our options that are open to us. So, that will be on 3-26 at 5:30 pm. That is a work session. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Streets & Sidewalks- Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the only items I have right now is I have been talking to the Service Director, Mr. Farcas, discussing our street sweep and branch pickup. That is all I have going right now. Thank you.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Safety- Mr. Mogg- The only thing I have is they purchased a new vehicle to replace the one that was totaled in the wreck. They are in the process of suiting that up.
Mr. Williams-You got it?
Mr. Mogg- equipping it. I am sorry.

Mr. Bancroft- Yeah, we ordered it.

Mr. Williams- Will we see it this year?

Mr. Bancroft- considerable savings.

Mr. Williams- Really?

Mr. Bancroft- Yeah, considerable savings.
Mr. Williams- Good, nice job.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- The only thing I have on the cemetery is I would like to call a meeting for Monday, March 25, at 4:00 pm at the cemetery office. That is all I have.
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REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
Mr. Williams- Thank you. 
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Mogg- Okay, fire board, as all of you know effective April 8, Hubbard will have a full-time fire chief. Chief Ron Stanish accepted the contract that was presented to him. It has been signed by the chief and the Board members. Congratulations Chief Stanish, we are looking forward to working with ya. Also, at the same meeting, the Administrative Assistant was hired full-time. She will begin her duties April 1. Tabitha Hartzell is her name. She does a heck of a job for the fire department. The fire department is in the process of pursuing a SAFER Grant for staffing. They’re trying to get nine new hires for when we go full time. SAFER is staffing for adequate fire and emergency response. That grant could be a big help in getting these people hired on. The ISO rating in the city has improved from a 5 to a 4. This could be a savings on your homeowner’s insurance hopefully. That is nice to hear, and they are still working on getting that down lower. The board approved a down payment for two new ambulances. It is going to be a significant chunk down but hopefully those ambulances are here in the next few months. Last but certainly not least, Luke Takash has retired from the Hubbard Fire Department after eighteen years of service. Luke is a great guy. I worked a lot with him when I was on the fire department. He will be missed down there. Congratulations Luke. That is all I have.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- Something that came up, I didn’t have anything earlier. I just wanted to mention the fact that somebody mentioned that the police blotter was missing again. We had it a long time ago, then it disappeared for a little bit, then we got it back and it disappeared again. So, we have it back again another time. So, hopefully we will continue that, and I will follow up on that. Also, just a follow up on what we spoke on earlier. I can get council some reports. It is just a matter of emailing you the stuff.
Mr. Williams- Yeah that would be great.

Mr. Bancroft- Yes, absolutely. I will make sure that gets taken care of. 
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
Mr. Bancroft- That is all I have, thank you.

Mr. Williams- Thank you.
SERVICE DIRECTOR-Mr. Farcas- I would just like to say that the light department is finishing repairing generator #2 on Myron Street. Also, the water department is conducting a meter and reader repairs all over the city. That is it, Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report this evening Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Thank you Mr. President, I just want to remind council to fill out your Fraud Risk Assurance questionnaires and get those sent back to the state for us. That is all, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. Any questions or comments on the reports? 
Mr. Williams- Bonnie
Ms. Viele- Yes, Ms. Cummings, on the park & rec and the ODNR Grant, are they looking into a modular unit?

Ms. Cummings-Yes

Ms. Viele- Yeah that is what we had looked into before.
Ms. Cummings- Yes

Ms. Viele-It is a lot easier than building them and they are handicap accessible at that point.
Ms. Cummings – Mr. Phiels is in the process of getting all the information together so that I can present it. Thank you.
Ms. Viele- Okay, sounds wonderful thank you.

Mr. Crowe- Yeah, a question on the police blotter. Where is that published at? Would it go in the Tribune?

Mr. Bancroft- Yeah

Mr. Crowe- Okay. Thanks, that is what I wanted to know. Thank you.

Mr. Williams- Yeah but we should…Billy is going to start emailing it to us. That is what we use to get. I don’t know if you remember. We used to get a report monthly in our mailbox so

Mr. Crowe- Okay

Mr. Bancroft – or something better on a daily basis you can expand.
Mr. Bancroft- I am serious.
Mr. Williams- Okay. Information is good.
Mr. Bancroft- It is good.
Mr. Williams- Any other questions, comments? If none, please call the roll.
MAYOR’S REPORT
Mr. Williams- you have three minutes unless extended by council vote.
Thank you, President Williams, I look forward to working with park & rec to provide them with the information for the Nature Works Grant. The deadline is June 1, so we do have some work to do. I am very happy to provide for them all the research I did back in 2021 about these modular restrooms. I have already spoken with Kevin and Ray to find out our options for connections down at Waugh. I am very excited to have a work session with everyone with AMP transmission on potential 138kv opportunity here in the city. The potential to have them represents us to find what options are available for distribution. Our water project is the Rebecca/Caroline Waterline Replacement that will begin next week. We believe that all residents have been given some form of notification. I know that Kevin and Ray are prepared for a lot of different aspects with 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
this project. We will be ready to tackle things as they go. Our 2024 Hubbard Sanitary Project will be going out to bid soon. We have already secured a few pieces of funding for that. It replaces the compromised sanitary line on Hall Avenue from Scott Street down to Church Street where we will also add a manhole through that span at or around Church Street. Lift station upgrades with generators and upgraded controls at North Main Lift station, Timber point lift station and at the wastewater treatment plant. Those are all original generators and controls at these essential items for the system for the city’s sanitary system. Our joint Gotta Go Green application with the township has paid off. As mentioned before, we have received funding for the scape tire recycling and for electronics. Dates have been set. Scape Tire recycling will be held at the township building (per usual0 at the road department on April 27, from 9 am until noon. Volunteers, we are ready for you whenever you are able to help us. Electronics recycling will be June 8 from 10 am to 1 pm here at city hall parking lot (per usual). Both locations are the normal locations. Once again April 27 for tires from 9 to noon, electronics June 8 from 10 to 1 here at city hall. I am also very proud to announce that St. Pat’s Church has reopened with a wonderful reopening ceremony yesterday. I have to highlight that our own Deacon Bill Bancroft was right there with so many members of our community to help get things reopened. It was a very proud moment for the church. That is all.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.
Mr. Williams- I would just like to comment as excited as you may be about this meeting with AMPO, you are nowhere near as excited as I am because I can’t wait to get to talk to somebody after twenty some years. I hope they can give us some information and give us some help. You did say, I was gonna make sure, I was gonna ask earlier and I did not. They do this at no charge to us, correct?

Mayor- That is correct. They will be coming to visit us. Their team at no cost to us.

Mr. Williams- Their representation at the table is no cost to us. That is all part of being with AMPO.

Mayor- The explanation I received, and I wanted to make sure they explained it to us in an email that I received. There is no outward cost to us to be represented at the table for this discussion. They disburse the charge if a project goes forward throughout the transmission system. They will be able to explain it a lot better when they come on site.

Mr. Williams- That is like an ancient Chinese secret. Never mind. No, thank you for that Mayor getting this all set up. I think this is going to be a good thing for the city. We all may learn something. I hope we do.

Mayor- I hope we do. I truly hope we do.

Mr. Williams- Thank you. Any other questions or comments? If none, please call the roll.
There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- We don’t have anything on our agenda this evening so we will move onto 
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NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- of which I have two. Mr. Mogg
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Kerr that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution by the council of Hubbard, Ohio in support of renaming bridge number TRU 620398 on State Route 62 which is North Main Street to be renamed Hubbard First Responder Bridge. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Okay, we will move on to Mr. Hallapy
It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution by the council of Hubbard, Ohio in support of renaming East Park Avenue Bridge, HUBC05 on east Park Avenue to be renamed World War I and World War II Veteran’s Memorial Bridge. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous.

Mr. Mogg- Mr. President

Mr. Williams- Yes

Mr. Mogg- It has been brought to my attention route 62 is a US route not a state route as I apparently put on the resolution.
Mr. Williams- Wait a second Mr. Mogg, I was looking at the wrong one. Give me one second. Well, you could amend it to just say route 62. Would that be okay Mark?

Mr. Villano- I will fix it to US route 62.
Mr. Williams- Okay

Mr. Mogg- Thank you.
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Villano- Did you call roll Billy on the ordinances?

Mr. Williams- I thought I did. Did I not?

Clerk-on what?

Mr. Williams- the ordinances

Unknown- the requests

Clerk- eh hum!
Mr. Williams- Thank you. Wait, you had me going. I thought I did. Okay, since there is no one who wants to address city council, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.
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ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Cummings to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

